
Dear Healthcare Committee Members: 
 
I am writing today to ask you to oppose House Bill 3063 to remove non-medical exemptions for 
vaccines. 
 
Vaccines have been determined to be "unavoidably unsafe" and as such, informed consent and parents 
working together with their doctors to make the best decisions is of utmost importance.  
 
Some people have risk factors that put them at higher risk of a reaction. Others have risk factors that 
put them at higher risk for certain diseases, and a parent should be able to weigh the risks and make 
informed decisions.  
 
When faced with the choice to vaccinate on a pre-determined schedule or remove their kids from 
school, this takes away true informed consent!  
 
Please oppose HB 3063. 
 
Rachelle Bell 
Albany, OR 
 


